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PHLEBOTOMY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Wednesday, November 18, 2015
5:00—7:00 p.m.
Clark College at WSU-V, Room 124
Members Present: Lisa Gonzalez, Committee Chair, Providence Medical Center Milwaukee; Svetlana Senchuk, Providence Medical Center Milwaukee; Heather Harris, Legacy Salmon Creek; Jaimie Gaukroger, Kaiser Permanente; Hollie Krysak, Legacy
Members Absent: Lisa Parkman, The Vancouver Clinic; Roger Lauderbaugh, PeaceHealth SW Medical Center; Robin Conomos, PeaceHealth SW Medical Center
Clark College: Debra Ortiz, Director, Allied Health; Amy Castellano, Lead Phlebotomy Instructor; Shelley Ostermiller, Associate Director of Advising. Cathy Sherick, Associate Director of Instructional Planning & Innovation; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees 
Committee chair Lisa Gonzalez called the meeting to order at 5:10 p.m. and introductions were made. 
The March 3 and June 3, 2015 meeting minutes were approved.
Committee Roster. David Potwin of the Vancouver Clinic has resigned from the committee and Joanne Wright of OHSU hasn’t been able to attend and will be moved to guest status. Lisa G. has been in touch with former member Alicia Quigley, who is now working at OHSU and will find out if she would like to join the committee once more. 
Office of Instruction Updates

Cathy Sherick gave the OOI update:

· The Fall Training for Chairs & Co Chairs took place Tuesday September 15. Tim Cook and President Knight shared a few words of encouragement and gratitude for the work of all advisory members. The PowerPoint used in the training will be posted on the Advisory Web page, go to http://www.clark.edu/advisory.
· Ethics Training. This is required by The SBCTC and the State of WA for all public employees, elected and appointed officials. Office of Instruction will get to members who are not in attendance to take the training and provide documentation. 

· The Academic Plan is under development and will be presented to the Board of Trustees in winter term, once adopted it will be available on the web site.

· Bachelor in Applied Management (BAS). The second four year degree program at Clark, (the first was in Dental Hygiene), is in the second phase of approvals. Slated to open for students fall of 2016. 

· Advisory Committee Composition is a great place for us to engage folks from the community. While our current student body is 58% from non-dominate populations, our advisory committees are generally not as diverse. Diversity will help Clark ensure training needs of all students are met.

· Grants & Worker Retraining Grants. 
· Perkins will be reviewed to ensure Clark is utilizing the funds in the most effective ways. 
· 2015-16 Worker Retraining $1,018,073 and 2015-16 Perkins $607,288. Grant funds are allocated on Full Time Equivalents (FTE’s) 
· Leadership and Block grants BEAM $16,000 Grant: Lucia Worthington, Business, Entrepreneur, Accounting and Management (BEAM) club for the business department
· Innovation Grant $3000: Marcia Roi of the Addiction Counselor Education, utilized funding to combine recruitment of veterans with the annual Hands across the Bridge event.
Director Report
Program updates & current Cohort. Amy reported there are currently 24 in the cohort all doing well. This cohort has not had any problems meeting the 12 required venipunctures, as discussed at the previous advisory meeting. Currently it is estimated that about nineteen will be going into internships as their grades are excellent. We have recently signed up new internship sites, including Kaiser in Longview, Compass Oncology, Broadway Medical Clinic and Kaiser Salmon Creek.
Debbie worked with Shelley Ostermiller to update the advising checklist. Some edits include changes to the placement testing language and removing the reading requirement. Placement testing is changing for Washington State and Clark College. Additionally, we considered moving the CPR class from being an entrance requirement, but we have since decided against it. If a student has a CPR certificate they bring it in, pay a fee ($44), and get one credit on their transcript. 
Applicants in the pipeline. Shelley reported that we have a total of 61 applications. Currently there are eight qualified to begin spring. Fifty three have something outstanding. Many are in process with coursework to qualify for the program. Applications are accepted year-round. 
Clark’s budget. Debbie reported on the budget reduction proposal. Clark has a shortfall of over $2M. Clark has proposed the program elimination for MRAD, Paralegal, Surveying & Geomatics, and Fitness Trainer. Some courses and programs have been cut back. This will not be finalized until winter. 
Work Plan
Student selection process. Writing/English requirements. Compass test is going away. Debbie asked if students are up to par with writing skills. Svetlana said communication skills are needed more than writing. Most members feel students are ready at the time of graduation. 
Equipment review.  Amy discussed various types of point of care equipment used at the clinical site and wanted to know how this compares with some of ours in the lab, such as Hemocue for hematocrit, Microhematocrit, INRatio vs. Coagu-check. Lisa G. said different facilities all use different machines. Clackamas College has a great lab and in the past the committee used that as a model and also considered pathway to a lab tech program at Clark.
Program review with Clinical Preceptors. Debbie and Amy would like to set a date to meet with preceptors. It would be easier to meet at Clark and they can also tour the lab. Timeline is winter 2016. A subcommittee was formed with Amy, Lori, Lisa P. and Heather. Heather will head. If Lisa P. is not available, Lisa G. offered to help. 
Grad/employer surveys. Debbie- passed out the latest draft graduate survey. It has been hard to get students to respond. Amy - We need to promote the surveys to students before they graduate and tell them how important it is that they take it and turn back in. Agreed that six months from graduation is enough time for grads to find a job and turn in a good survey. Cathy suggested incentives, maybe a $5 gift card. The surveys are anonymous so not sure if that could work.  Debbie asked if anyone has comments or suggestions to forward them to her. Employer survey. Discussion of this survey as well. After the graduate turns in their survey, the company they are working for receives the employer survey. Consensus is the graduate survey is sufficient since the final clinical evaluation forms will give us information on whether the students are prepared for employment.
Identify new clinical sites. Reported on above. Best to have more than enough than run short. If anyone has any internship possibilities, let Debbie know. 
Vision 20/20. Not necessary to talk about tonight. 
Old Business

Pathway options. Keep as they are. Maybe potential to explore a pathway from Phlebotomy to Medical Assisting program.
Follow up items
Heather to be the “captain” of the subcommittee for meeting with clinical preceptors.

Clinical site info – please forward to Debbie or Amy. 
Watch for possible new members for other Clark advisory committees. 

Next meeting date: Wednesday, May 11, 2016 at CCW, 5 p.m.
The meeting adjourned at 6:51 p.m.
Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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